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Little Sand Fire Update – May 27, 2012 0830 AM
PAGOSA SPRINGS – Significant growth occurred on the Little Sand Fire yesterday as winds gusted to more than 60 miles per hour.  The fire moved steadily north and east all day up Weminuche Creek.  An Infrared flight over the fire yesterday evening estimates the fire at 2, 325 acres. The fire spread north and east with the strong west southwest winds that occurred yesterday. 
Plans for today are to control the spread east and north

Crews were out first thing this morning doing reconnaissance of the landscape to see what 

Winds have already started to moderate in the fire area and more favorable conditions are expected for the next two days. 
Late afternoon, a pre-evacuation order was issued by the Archuleta County Sheriff’s Office to residents in the Upper Weminuche Valley, which involves the Poma and Lindner Ranches.  Firefighters were assessing structures in the area and beginning to take some structure protection measures. 

Pagosa District Ranger Kevin Khung has evacuated the following campgrounds:  Palisades, Cimarrona, Teal, and Bridge. Dispersed camping in the area is strongly discouraged at this time. Williams Creek Campground remains closed for hazard tree removal (not related to the fire).
Approximately 60 firefighters, 1 dozer, and 2 helicopters, as well as overhead personnel, are now assigned to the fire. 
Fire managers hope to be able to do a reconnaissance flight of the fire area Sunday when the smoke lifts. A Type 2 Incident Management Team has been ordered and should start arriving on Sunday. The team was ordered due to the increase in size and complexity of the fire. Another community meeting for south Hinsdale County residents is planned for Sunday at 2:30 PM at the Sportsmen’s Lodge. 
The lightning-caused fire was first detected on May 13th.  Until today, fire behavior had been very moderate as the fire burned through dead and down material on the forest floor.

The following closures remain in effect:  The Lower Weminuche Trail #595 and Little Sand Trail #591 remain closed. The Piedra River Trail #596 is also closed from Piedra River Trailhead at its northern terminus down river to Sand Creek. To provide for public and firefighter safety, the Forest Service has also instituted a closure for the area north and west of the Piedra Trail up to the Mosca Road.  

For additional information about the fire, contact Fire Information Officer Pam Wilson at 970-799-2926 or Brandy Richardson at (970) 264-1530. 
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